
6 July Vancouver Island

Waking up in a new country seems to be normal for me
now, so we had breakfast and headed to the track.
Vancouver Island Model Engineers was a great sceic
experiance, a nice track, starts in a field and heads into the
forest a little. A nice sunny day and we
received  yet another  warm welcome by
those visiting and from the club. Y121 sat
this  track out in it's container. the 49 ,
XPT and the steamer all  tested the track
without incident. All too soon it seemed
we had to pack up. SImon and Ravi both
got to drive one of the local steamers.

The track had some of the 4&71/2 inch,
or was it 5 inch track as well in one area.
They also had a extensive braking system
built into their carriages, was quite
complicated but also worked very well
with a lot of options to stop the trains.

We had to stop running eventually
so once packed up we made a
beeline to the ferry terminal for
Vancouver city. We missed one
ferry but got on the next one, a
bigger one where we had a meal
onboard. The trip seemed about
the same length. At least this time
as we are still in Canada, there will
be no drama at the end.
AVancouver island member met
us on board and she offered to
guide us to the Burnaby track.
which she did.

This was now evening and  it was decided to
unload. The turntable was tricky, a car hoist but
air over oil, so it was not precise at  stopping,
and it was leaking apparently. Didn't stop us.
And a member offered due to the hour to put us
all up at his place. We all accepted.








